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Sunday Worship in Church 

9.45am Parish Communion  

 

 

Morning Prayers 8am in Church 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

  

 

 

Services can be viewed on Facebook or 
the Parish website as follows:- 

Sunday 9.45am   Sunday Worship 

Morning Prayer 8am 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday  

 

 

The Church is Open Daily for private 
prayer and meditation. 

Please abide by the safety measures in 
place when you are in the Church. 

 

  
The Parish Office is open for enquiries 
from 9am to 12 noon, Tuesday to Friday.  
Answerphone available outside  these 
hours.            Tel: 772109 
Parish Administrator:       Judith Man      
       

Website:www.croxleygreenallsaints.org 

Email:office@croxleygreenallsaints.org  
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                        December 2020 

      
Revd. Canon Miriam writes: 
 
      

Dear Friends 
 

óChristmas in cancelled!ô screamed a newspaper 
headline the other day fuelling a growing sense of 

despondency and panic amongst the general population. óWhat are 
we going to do about Christmas this year? What size turkey do I need 
to order? Will I be able to see my wider family and grandchildren on 
Christmas Day? Will we still be in lockdown? When will the retail 
shops be open again?ô These are just some of the questions I have 
heard people asking in the last couple of weeks. Without doubt 
Advent and Christmas will be very different for the majority of 
people, but let me re-assure you that CHRISTMAS IS NOT 
CANCELLED! If anything, I think Christmas this year has the 
potential to be a deeper and more spiritually enriching event than we 
have perhaps experienced before. 

Many, many years ago, Advent mirrored Lent in length so Advent 
would have covered six weeks as opposed to the four weeks we now 
keep. Both Advent and Lent are penitential seasons, times for 
reflecting on our spiritual journey, but whilst Lent has a greater focus 
on repentance and preparing ourselves to follow Jesus on his journey 
to the cross and then celebrate his Resurrection on Easter morning, 
Advent is a season that focuses on expectation. 

St. Thomas Aquinas summarised Advent as a season to observe the 
three comings of Christ. He says that in Advent we prepare for: 

1. Jesusôs first coming in his Incarnation as a baby born in Bethlehem 

2. Jesusôs second coming in glory 

3. Jesusôs personal coming to our hearts 

Advent urges us to look back and rejoice that Jesus came to be with 
us in human form to experience all of the highs and lows that life 
throws at us and to show us how we deal with them, promising us 
that He is always with us. It also urges us to look forward to the day 
when He will come again, in great power, to bring Godôs kingdom to 
fruition here on earth.  
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It also challenges us to reflect on where Jesus is in our life today. Are 
we ready? Are we prepared for the day when He will come in glory? 
Our readings during Advent focus our thinking about being ready, 
being prepared, we need to listen to them, to examine ourselves 
inwardly and spiritually and to make way for Jesus to be a bigger and 
more important part of our lives and the way we live. 

Often Advent gets lost amidst the tinsel and toil of shopping, present 
buying and wrapping, and organising family visits. One thing I think 
we have learnt this year with Covid is the value of the simple things 
in life. Time with loved ones, the beauty of the world around us as we 
walk in the woods or the park and the power of reaching out to 
others, friends, neighbours and even strangers, to support, encourage 
and befriend. All of these activities and ways of being who we are 
have provided riches and joys that are far beyond anything we can 
buy in the shops or online. 

The only gift that we truly need, which is in fact the greatest gift we 
could receive, especially at this time, is the gift of hope. We have this 
in abundance with the birth of Jesus. His birth brings hope into a 
darkened and troubled world. His birth brings hope for a world that 
will be kinder, gentler, more peaceful and fair. A world that 
recognises the true value and rejoices in the uniqueness, of every 
person whatever their creed, colour, gender, sexual orientation, or 
age. His birth gives us hope, that His Kingdom, that he himself taught 
us to pray for, will come on earth as it is in heaven. 

No, my friends, Christmas is not cancelled, it will happen whether we 
want it to or not, but what will it mean for you this year? 

This Advent, in these different circumstances in which we are living, 
can I encourage you to make time each and every day to stop and be 
with God. It doesnôt matter how you do this, just do what works for 
you. Whether you make a point of tuning into the livestreamed 
services, set aside time for your own bible reading, read a Christian 
book that guides you through each day of Advent, or you just sit with 
a cup of tea for 10 minutes a day simply knowing that God is with 
you, please make sure you do it each and every day because God will 
richly bless as you open your heart and mind to him. If you lean on 
Him, He will not let you down.  
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May this Christmas bring you a real sense of God abiding with you 
and in you. As you spend time with God each day perhaps you might 
find it helpful to include as a prayer these words of longing from the 
much loved Christmas carol O little town of Bethlehem: O holy child 
of Bethlehem, descend to us we pray Cast out our sin, and enter in, 
be born in us today. We hear the Christmas angels, the great glad 
tidings tell O come to us, abide in us, our Lord Emmanuelô 

With my love and prayers for a bless¯d journey through Advent 
leading to a joyous celebration of Christmas. 

Miriam x 
 

 
 
 

Smile Lines from Parish Pump 
 

Present 
First man: óMy wife doesnôt know what she wants for Christmas.ô 
Second man: óYouôre lucky. Mine does.ô 
 

Little 
ñI didnôt look much ï Iôve only got little eyes!ò 
7 year-old, about to be scolded for peeking at her Christmas presents 
 

Picture 
The teacher asked her Sunday School class to draw a picture of a 
Bible story with a Christmas theme. She was puzzled by Kateôs 
picture, which showed four people on an airplane.  She asked her 
which story it was meant to represent. óThe Flight to Egypt,ô was the 
reply. 
Pointing at each figure, the teacher ventured: óThat must be Mary, 
Joseph, and Baby Jesus. But whoôs the fourth person?òô 
óOh,ô explained Kate happily, óthatôs Pontius ï the pilot!ô 

Announcement 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Revd. Ben Weitzmann and Elizabeth 
Griffiths on their recent engagement. We wish them happiness in 
their life together. 
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Altar Frontal and other Hangings  
 

in Memory of David Williams 
 

Many of you will remember David Williams who was our much 
loved Reader here for a number of years until he died in 2017. In his 
Will, David left a very generous bequest to All Saintsô of Ã120,000. 
This money enabled us to retile the roof on the south side of the 
Church and carry out some refurbishment work in Church which 
included a new heating system, the removal of pews on the north side 
and repair/sanding/varnishing of the wooden floor and a complete 
redecoration of the Church. I am sure you will all agree that the 
difference it has made to our Church interior is amazing. Whilst this 
is a fantastic memorial to David, we were keen to ensure that there 
was something in Church that would reflect the person that David 
was and his ministry here at All Saintsô and his wider ministry with 
children who had been bereaved and the support he gave to Yorke 
Mead School each week when he would go in and listen to children 
reading. In discussion with Davidôs family, we agreed that we would 
commission a purple Altar Frontal in his memory. A small group who 
had known David well met with Yvonne Bell, a Christian artist and 
vestment designer, in September. We talked at length about David, his 
working life, his ministry both in Church and beyond and the person 
that he was. She then took all of this information away with her and 
within a couple of weeks she sent up a proposed design. Yvonne 
designs church vestments, altar frontals and other hangings with 
painted silk panels. The design that she sent through was amazing 
and with a few minor tweaks, we asked her to proceed. At the end of 
October she delivered the finished articles. The images in the pictures 
accompanying this article do not do justice to the real thing and I 

would urge you 
to come to see 
them in Church 
if you can. I 
appreciate some 
of you are 
shielding and 
are unable to 
come and see 
them  for 
yourselves. 
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The frontals will be used in the purple 
seasons of the year which in includes Lent 
and Advent.. The overall image is one of 
people journeying towards the Cross which 
symbolises people journeying in faith. As you 
know, David was instrumental in journeying 
alongside so many people and bringing them 
to faith. The theme of people journeying is 
also picked up on the lectern and pulpit 
hangings On the altar frontal you will notice 
some people carrying items, some of these 
relate to the seasons of 
Advent and Easter, so 

there is someone carrying a small Christmas 
tree, another carrying an Advent wreath, 
another person carrying a crown of thorns etc., 
in addition there is someone carrying a 
hammer one carrying a screwdriver which 
relates to David's ability to fix, repair and 
even make things, especially for Church. 
There is also someone pushing a bicycle as in 
the summer months David would often cycle 
to Church. There is someone dressed in a 
choir robe and there are musical notes to depict David's role 
in the choir, and a blue Readersô scarf. There is also a dog in memory 
of the dog he once had. There are also images of children to represent 
his work with them in the local school and through the voluntary 
bereavement work he did. In the background there are stars to 
remember his work with the children's bereavement group at the 
hospice, which was called Stars, there is a small Concorde reminding 
us of his involvement in the creation of this epic aeroplane. There is a 
planet which reflects his wonder and interest in the universe, 
something he often spoke about during his sermons. The cross in the 
centre symbolises his strong faith and Yvonne has called this the 
Croxley Cross. The Croxley Cross also features on the legilium and 
the nave altar which provides a stunning visual image when you look 
towards the High Altar from the nave of the Church. There are many 
other details as well and I hope that when you look at the frontal you 
will be able to see the elements that remind us of David. 
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David had a very important and immensely 
valued ministry here at All Saintsô and beyond 
and his death left a huge gap which we are still 
struggling to fill. It is however so amazing that 
he continues to minister to us through his 
generous bequest. Thanks to David, our 
ongoing mission and outreach and what we are 
able to now achieve within our Church in 

terms of how we are able to use the space and our style of worship 
has been greatly enriched. May he rest in peace, and rise in glory. 

The Altar frontal and other hangings will be dedicated at our morning 
service on Sunday 6th December when hopefully the lockdown will 
have been lifted and we will be able to worship together again in 
Church.        
              Miriam 
 

Purple Chasuble and Stole  
in Memory of Daphne Sharp 

 
A purple chasuble and stole has also been made by Yvonne Bell 
featuring the Croxley Cross. This has been paid for by a bequest from 
Daphne Sharp who used to worship at All Saintsô before moving 
away some years ago. We are so grateful for her generosity and that 
she carried such happy memories of her time at All Saintsô throughout 
her life. May she rest in peace, and rise in glory. 

              Miriam 
 
 
 
 

The altar cloth being used at the 
Service of Remembrance for the 
Departed on Saturday 31st 
October. 
Although there was no 
congregation at the service, you 
could go into Church 
afterwards, light a candle and 
place it on the altar. 
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Foringle 

 

What do you get when you cross Forest Church with a Christingle 
service? 

A Foringle of course!! 

With everything going on at the moment, we are unable to have our 
usual Pop Up Caf® Christingle service. Knowing how popular this 
service is, we wanted to be able to do something to celebrate getting 
ready for Jesusô birthday. So we have put our creative hats on and 
come up with the idea of a Foringle. This lovely event will take place 
outside in the Church Garden.  

Due to the restriction on numbers allowed to attend services and the 
need to ensure social distancing, we are planning three services 
during the afternoon of  

13th December, at 3pm, 4.15pm and 5.30pm.  

There will be an opportunity to make a Christmas decoration as well 
as a Christingle, followed by telling of the nativity story and singing 
some carols.  

Places for these services do need to be booked, so please make 
sure that you go onto the Church website or that you contact the 
Parish Office asap. 

Do you have a garden gazebo that we could borrow for this event ? 
Please let Miriam know if you do.  
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Morning Prayer Psalms and Readings  
for December as set by the Church of England  

Date Psalm Reading 
 

Tuesday  
December 1st

 

 

80 Isaiah 43 v1-13 

Wednesday  
December 2nd

 

 

7 Isaiah 43v 14-end 

Thursday  
December 3rd

 

 

42 Isaiah 44v1-8 

Friday  
December 4th

 

 

25 Isaiah 44 v 9-23 

Saturday  
December 5th

 

 

9 Isaiah 44 v 24-45 v13 

Sunday  
December 6th

 

 

85 v 1-2,  
8-13 

Isaiah 40 v1-11 

Monday  
December 7th

 

 

40 Isaiah 45 v 14-end 

Tuesday  
December 8th

 

 

56 Isaiah 46 

Wednesday  
December 9th

 

 

62 Isaiah 47 

Thursday  
December 10th

 

 

54 Isaiah 48 v 1-11 

Friday  
December 11th

 

 

86 Isaiah 48 v 12-end 

Saturday  
December 12th

 

 

145 Isaiah 49 v 1-13 

Sunday  
December 13th

 

 

126 Isaiah 61 v 1-4, 8-end 

Monday  
December 14th

 

 

44 Isaiah  49 v 14-25 
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Tuesday  
December  15th 

70 Isaiah 50 

Wednesday  
December 16th 

75 Isaiah 51 v 1-8 

Thursday  
December 17th 

76 Isaiah 51v 9-16 

Friday  
December 18th 

98 Isaiah 51 v 17-end 

Saturday  
December 19th 

146 Isaiah52 v 1-12 

Sunday  
December 20th 

89 v1-8 2 Samuel 11 v 1-11,16 

Monday  
December21st 

121 Isaiah 52 v 13 -end of 53 

Tuesday  
December  22nd 

124 Isaiah 54 

Wednesday  
December 23rd 

130 Isaiah 55 

Thursday  
December 24th 
Christmas Eve 

45 Luke 2 v 1-14 

Friday  
December 25th 

Christmas Day 

110 John 1 v 1-14 

Saturday  
December 26th 
St Stephen 

13 Jeremiah 26 v 12-15 

Sunday  
December 27th 

148 Luke 2 v 15-21 

Monday  
December 28th 
Holy Innocents 

36 Matthew 2 v 13-18 

Tuesday  
December  29th 
John Apostle and  
Evangelist 

21 John 21 v 19b to end 

Wednesday 
 December 30th 

113 John 1 v 19-29 

Thursday  
December 31st 

102 John 1 v 29-34 
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December Prayer Diary 

Date 
 

Croxley Community 

1st Sue and Roger McKeague 

2nd James McShane 

3rd Gill and Brian Main 

4th Jude, Yin and Alex Man 

5th Jane, Ed, Joseph and Ben Manning 

6th Janet, Graham, Zoe and Samantha Martin 

7th Miriam and Rao Mugan 

8th Judith and David Muir 

9th Valerie and Michael Murray 

10th Faith Nasir 

11th Sheila Newman 

12th Andrew Nobbs 

13th  Anne and Chris Oke 

14th  Margaret and Dick Paddick 
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15th Ann and Lyndon Palmer 

16th Francesca Sams 

17th Wendy Shafe 

18th Dorothy Sims 

19th Anthony and Mary Smith 

20th Jean Spencer 

21st Jo Sterk 

22nd Lillian and Jenson Tsang 

23rd Vicky, Katherine, William and James Vandy 

24th Derek and Maggie Wakefield 

25th Katie, Martin and Scott Wakefield 

26th Mary Wong 

27th Michael Adam 

28th Chris and Gill Ashley 

29th  Shirley Barnes 

30th Jane Bates 

31st Sam Beard 
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Report from PCC Meeting 5th November 2020 

Access to Church Services and Related Activities During 
Lockdown 
 

The PCC approved a paper from Miriam with input from the 
Churchwardens Team covering alterations to services during the 
lockdown period and if required the period up till Christmas to 
conform to the Governmentôs restrictions. Services would be 
livestreamed with attendances kept to a minimum. 
 

Review of Parish Finances 
 

Andrew reported that the October accounts showed an overall deficit 
of Ã14,293.81. He projected a year-end deficit of Ã20,363, which 
would have to be covered from accumulated reserves. These reserves 
would be seriously depleted so that it would not be possible to cover 
a similar-sized deficit if it occurred in 2021. It would be necessary to 
examine savings in all future expenditures at the budget meeting on 5 
December, including the largest single item, the Parish Share 
payments to the Diocese. The PCC considered the possibility of 
reducing the Parish Share payments immediately but agreed to review 
the situation at the December budget meeting, when information 
about Diocesan proposals would be available. 
 

Safeguarding 
 

The PCC adopted guidelines from the House of Bishops for reporting 
incidents defined as safeguarding Serious Incidents and other Serious 
Incidents to the Charity Commission, together with a scheme of 
delegation of responsibilities for reporting. Safeguarding Serious 
Incidents will be reported by the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser and 
the Diocesan Secretary, while other serious incidents will be reported 
by the Vicar or a Churchwarden. In both cases the Parish 
Safeguarding Officer will report to the PCC. Anyone who wishes to 
report a concern about a safeguarding incident must first speak to the 
Vicar or the Safeguarding Officer and then complete a report form, to 
be lodged in a Safeguarding folder kept in the Parish Office. 
The PCC also approved a Level 1 Safeguarding Action Plan and 
noted the accompanying Road Map. The Policy for Responding to 
Domestic Abuse, adopted two years previously, was reviewed and re-
adopted, together with the Domestic Abuse Charter. 
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Charities to be supported during 2021 

 

The PCC noted that the Sunday morning post service refreshments 
had not operated since March 2020 due to the Coronavirus 
restrictions, which had meant that three of the four charities chosen 
for assistance during 2020 had received no financial support. 
Members considered it unlikely that the Sunday refreshments would 
resume before well into Spring 2021 and agreed in principle to 
support during 2021 the following charities originally chosen for 
support in 2020, for the months shown: 
May/June/July ï Mothers Union 
August/September/October ï Playskill 
November/December/ January ï Young Minds 
 

Reports from Committees 

 

Pastoral and Evangelism Committee:  
 

Miriam reported that the live-streamed All Souls service on 31 
October had been watched by a good number of people and there 
had been excellent music performed by the Choir, including a duet 
from Abbie and Zoe and a trumpet accompaniment to the final 
hymn. The Parish Council had cancelled the Remembrance Sunday 
parade and service, but she had held a short live-streamed service in 
the church at 11am, which included an anthem recorded by the 
Choir. 

 

Buildings and Hall Committee:  

 

John Galloway reported that the replacement windows of the hall 
would have clear glass in the upper and kitchen windows and semi-
opaque glazing in the main lower windows and the small windows at 
the east end of the hall. The windows are expected to be installed 
during January. The Parish Council has refused an application for a 
grant towards the cost of the replacement windows, which 
disappointed PCC members as the hall is a community facility, 
providing a venue for many local groups to meet. 

 

Social and Fundraising Committee:   
In view of the loss of fundraising income during 2020 the 
Committee is looking for bright ideas to raise funds during 2021. 
Anyone who has an idea for an event should ring Ann Palmer on 
720856, or contact the Parish Administrator at the Office (772109). 
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Christmas Trees for the Church 

 

We need three large Christmas trees for the church and weôre having 
problems sourcing Christmas trees this year. If you know of any large 
fir trees which will be felled before Christmas please leave your 
contact details at the Parish Office. 
 

Office Protocol during Lockdown 
 

The PCC noted the new procedures, to protect Jude our Administrator 
and everyone using the Parish Office. During Judeôs working hours 
(Tuesday-Friday 9.am-12.noon) no-one else is to visit the office 
without knocking and waiting for her to answer. Everyone must 
sanitise their hands and any work area and touch point they use on 
entering and leaving the office. 
 
Chris Fagan, PCC Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Smile Lines from Parish Pump 

 
 
 

Christmas cake 
Every Christmas, composer Giacomo Puccini would have a cake 
baked for each of his friends. One year, having quarrelled with Arturo 
Toscanini just before Christmas, he tried to cancel the order for the 
conductorôs cake. But it was too late, as the cake had already been 
dispatched. 
The following day, Toscanini received a telegram from Puccini: 
ñCake sent by mistake.ò 
He replied by return: ñCake eaten by mistake.ò 
 
Attention 
With several relatives visiting, I was struggling to get my wifeôs 
attention. So, I simply sat down and looked comfortable. That did the 
trick. 
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Favourite Hymns  
 

Thank you to those who have contributed to our theme of favourite 
hymns over the year. Some of you though said you found it too 
difficult to select only one, and most months I chose the hymn that 
went into our feature. I have really enjoyed this and found reading 
hymns, whilst making my monthly selection, very comforting. The 
final hymn which I have selected is one of my favourite Advent 
hymns. It has a very stirring tune and the words reflect the 
magnificence of our natural world; hills, rivers, mountains, valleys, 
seas, sunsets and sunrises.  

 

Hills of the North Rejoice 

 

 

Shelagh Booth 

Hills of the North, rejoice, 
River and mountain-spring, 
Hark to the advent voice, 
Valley and lowland sing: 
Though absent long, your Lord is 
nigh; 

He judgement brings and victory. 
 
Isles of the Southern seas, 
Deep in your coral caves 
Pent be each warring breeze, 
Lulled be your restless waves: 
He comes to reign with boundless 
sway, 

And makes your wastes his great 
highway. 

 
Lands of the East, arise, 
Yours is the first bright dawn: 
Open the seeing eyes, 
Greet you the worldôs true morn. 
The God of all, whom you would 
know 

And seek on high, seeks you below. 

Shores of the utmost West, 
See the full journey done: 
Prairie and lake are blest 
Bright with the setting sun. 
Far spreads the word that Jesus died, 
Yet lives and reigns- the Crucified. 
 
Shout, while ye journey home! 
Songs be in every mouth! 
Lo, from the North we come, 
From East and West, and South: 
City of God, the bond are free; 
We come to live and reign in thee! 
 
C E.Oakley (1832-65) and others. 

Croxley ñBright with the setting sunò 
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Duty and the Gift of Grace 

The man sat on the bench. He was 
tired and felt overwhelmed. The 
angel came and stood beside him. 
óYou seem somewhat out of sorts 
and, if I might add, somewhat 
resentful and angryô, for angels 
know the thoughts of humankind. 
óCertainly notô came the manôs 
reply. The angel remained silent. 

Sometime later the man said rather quickly óWell perhaps I am a little 
resentfulô, for he thought that he needed to take on board what the 
angel had said. óI am tired of doing things out of duty, the óshouldsô 
and óoughtsô of life are getting to me and weighing me downô. óHave 
you asked for Godôs help in this matter?ô 
the angel said. óOf course I haveô the man 
replied rather rudely, óI asked Him to help 
me be more dutifulô. óOhô came the reply 
óSometimes God answers requests. 
Perhaps you might ask Him to help you 
do things out of love rather than dutyô. 
The man said nothing and then finally got 
up and walked off. 

Some five years later the angel found the 
man sitting on the same bench. óWell?ô said the angel. óI did as you 
suggested, I asked God to help me do things out of love rather than 
duty. I did not find that easy. However, slowly the burden seems to 
have lifted. I donôt feel resentful anymore and I seem to see life in a 
different light. I care about people in a different way. It is all very 
strange and I donôt understand it, it is beyond me, moreover I would 
like to thank you for your help.ô óAhô the angel replied óGodôs Grace 
is indeed beyond human understanding. Please kindly donôt thank me 
but thank God for his gift and concern for you. I am just Godôs 
messengerô and with that the angel departed. The man sat on the 
bench for a long while pondering his encounter with the angel. 

 

Revd. Anne 
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Advent and Christmas Services 
 
At the time of going to press, Advent and Christmas 

services have been planned as follows.  
 

Please check the website or phone the office to make sure 
they are still going ahead as planned. 

 
Advent Service :    29th November 6pm 
 
 
Foringle :      13th December  
        3pm, 4.15pm, 5.30pm 
 
Carol Service :     20th December 4pm  
        & 6pm 
 
Crib Service :     23rd December    
        4.30pm  
           & 24th December   
        4.30pm 
 
Midnight Mass :     24th December    
        11.30pm 
 
Christmas Day      9.45am 
 
 
Booking will be required for entry to all of the above 

services.  
Please do not just arrive for a service as you will not be 

allowed to join in. 
 


